
DE TOUR VILLAGE COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 

October 7, 2019 
 
The regular meeting of the De Tour Village Council was held on October at 7:00pm in the  
De Tour Village Memorial Hall.  Board members present were President Lindsey Fountain, Josh Adams, 
Ron Lamere, Tim Loehr, Marilyn McGuire, Jen Postula, Shirley VanAlstine and Jeremy Vredenburg.  
Absent member was Gordon Usher.  Bob Trudo, Johnny Fountain Jr., Jeff Galarowic, Candy Postula and 
Chuck Lanning were in attendance. 
 
President Fountain called the meeting to order at 7:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance immediately 
following. 
 
A motion was made by Josh Adams and supported by Jeremy Vredenburg to approve the minutes of the 
regular monthly meeting held on September 9, 2019 as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-6  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
 
A motion was made by Jeremy Vredenburg and supported by Josh Adams to approve the Treasurer’s 
report for the month of October as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-6  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
On a motion made by Tim Loehr and supported by Ron Lamere, the bills for October were approved to be 
paid as presented in the amount of $28,146.55. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-6  No-0  Motion Carried 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

Ambulance: No new business. 
 
Economic Development:  No new business 
 
Festivals:  Spook Night Event being held on October 19th at 7:00pm.  Volunteers still needed per 
Chairperson Susie Baker.  Trick or Treat will be held on October 31st from 5:30 – 7:30pm.  Diane Karsh 
was instrumental in organizing volunteers to create and place scarecrows around the Village.  Council 
thanked Diane for the nice work. 
 
Finance:  No new business 
 
Fire Department:   Each Council member received a copy of Chief Lanning’s letter of resignation 
effective December 31, 2019.  Recommendations from Chief Lanning were addressed in the letter.  
Council will take the recommendations under advisement and will table the matter until the November 
meeting. 
 
Parks and Recreation:  Susie Baker announced a clean-up day will take place in November for the 
parks.  Volunteers are needed.  A person in the audience interjected his opinion on the building owned by 
Autore Oil located on Elizabeth Street.  Councilmen Loehr will speak with the owners regarding the 
building and bring back an answer to the next meeting. 
 
Planning Commission:  No new business. 
 
Public Works:  DPW getting all equipment ready for winter season per Bob Trudo. 
 
Water and Sewer:  Lagoons will be discharged this month per Jeff Galarowic. 
 
Zoning:  No new business. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

Council discussed with Treasurer, Jen Postula, the updates on Century Link and Lighthouse.net. 
The Village did switch internet providers from Lighhouse.net to CenturyLink.  There is no term contract 
with Century Link currently.   The Treasurer will contact Lighthouse after the Village receives confirmation 
that there is no conflict for the school’s internet.  Jason Kronemeyer, IDS Director of Technology, is 
working on the internet infrastructure and will keep the Village advised on Lighthouse outcome.   
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

No new business. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

No new business. 

 
 

 
There being no further business to come before the Village Council, a motion was made by Josh Adams 
to adjourn the meeting at 7:21pm.  The next regular council meeting is scheduled for November 4, 2019 
at 7:00pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Marilyn McGuire, Clerk 
Village of De Tour 


